DRAFT

NORTH HARDIN HIGH SCHOOL

SCHOOL BASED DECISION MAKING COUNCIL MEETING

MINUTES – REGULAR MEETING – December 13, 2005

The regular monthly meeting of the School Based Decision Making Council at North Hardin High School was called to order on Thursday, December 13, 2005, at approximately 6:30 pm by Chairperson Bill Dennison.  Those present were:  Judy Campbell, Bill Dennison, Carol Dymowski, David Fredricks, Kris Hodge, Tom Johnson, Ray Phelps, April Pieper, and Michelle Russell, and Anna Winchell.  Those absent were:  Laura McGray and Annette Neblett.

ORDER # 06-065 – ADOPTION OF THE AGENDA – The motion was made by April Pieper and 

seconded by Kris Hodge to adopt the agenda.

ORDER # 06-066 – ADOPTION OF THE MINUTES – The motion was made by Ray Phelps and seconded by April Pieper to approve the minutes of the November meeting.

FINANCIAL REPORTS – Financial reports were not available for the December meeting.  

ORDER # 06-067 – APPROVAL OF PERSONNEL/NEW HIRES – Mr. Dennison briefly reviewed the personnel report.  Two new custodians were recommended for hire and Duane Klug as assistant swim coach.  The motion was made by Judy Campbell and seconded by Anna Winchell to approve the personnel hires.

VISITORS – Department Chairs Charla Burchett, Kristin Hall, Shelly Hasty, Patty Lirot, Chris Rose, Harold Tucker, and Shelia Wilkinson were present at the meeting to discuss the CATS assessment and goals for each department.

ORDER # 06-068 – APPROVAL OF SECOND READING OF OCTOBER MINUTES – The motion was made by April Pieper and seconded by Kris Hodge approve the second reading of the October meeting minutes.

ORDER # 06-069 – APPROVAL OF SECOND READING OF FINANCIAL REPORTS – The motion was made by April Pieper and seconded by Kris Hodge to approve the second reading of the revised September reports and the October financial reports.

ORDER # 06-070 – APPROVAL OF SECOND READING OF NOVEMBER HIRING RECOMMENDATIONS – The motion was made by April Pieper and seconded by Kris Hodge to approve the second reading of the November hiring recommendations.

ORDER # 060-071 – APPROVAL OF SECOND READING OF CURRICULUM COMMITTEE PROPOSAL REGARDING SEMESTER CREDITS – The motion was made by April Pieper and seconded by Kris Hodge to approve the second reading of the November meeting decision to approve a policy change that “Effective with the 2006-07 school year, half credits (.50) will be awarded at the end of each semester.”

ORDER # 060-072 – APPROVAL OF SECOND READING OF CURRICULUM COMMITTEE PROPOSAL REGARDING CLASSIFICATION OF GRADES – The motion was made by April Pieper and seconded by Kris Hodge to approve the second reading of the November meeting decision to approve a policy change that “Effective with the 2005-06 school year, a student with 4.5 credits will be classified as a sophomore, 10 credits as a junior, and 15.5 credits as a senior.”

UPDATE FROM CIA INSTRUCTOR – SHELLY HASTY – Shelly Hasty was present at the meeting to update the council members on items involving Curriculum, Instruction, and Assessment (CIA).  

· MAP Testing and Retesting in the Spring

· Literacy Team at NHHS

· Silver and Strong Strategies and Training

· Curriculum Mapping

· Relationship Activity at NHHS

DEPARTMENT CHAIR PRESENTATIONS

· Mrs. Patty Lirot, chairman of the Business Department, prepared a power point presentation outlining CATS assessment statistics for Practical Living/Vocational Studies, the Business Department and the Health/PE department.  Ms. Lirot stated that the goal is for students to be successful and to be involved in job career studies.  The Health/PE department will work on multiple choice drills, sample released KDE questions, and will consult with the CIA teacher, Ms. Hasty, for other strategies.

· Ms. Charla Burchett, chairman of the Family and Consumer Sciences department, addressed CATS scores for the school, as well as strategies dealing with careers information for students, open responses, and multiple-choice practices.

· Mrs. Shelia Wilkinson, used a “Math Scrapbook” to outline the math test analysis of the CATS data, and training planned for math teachers.

· Ms. Kristin Hall, chairman of the Vocational Education department, presented power point slides to show data for agriculture and technical education areas, and stated that the goal would be to incorporate strategies so students will be successful in all aspects of life.

· Ms. Chris Rose, chairman of the foreign language department, delighted all with her version of “Who Wants to Be a Millionaire” and giving examples of how the foreign language teachers are working with various departments to help increase test scores.

ORDER # 06-073 – APPROVAL OF SCHOOL REPORT CARD NARRATIVES – The motion was made by April Pieper and seconded by Kris Hodge to approve the School Report Card Narratives for the 2004-05 NHHS School Report Card.

ORDER # 06-074 – APPROVAL OF PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT POLICY REVISION – The motion was made by April Pieper and seconded by Judy Campbell to approve the policy revision as proposed by the Professional Development committee to add the statement “Substitutes may be provided based on the availability of funds.”

INFORMATION ITEMS 

· Mr. Dennison briefly discussed luncheon or breakfast meetings where he had taken some of our students – Jessica Bondy to Radcliff Chamber, Brittany Ford to the Vine Grove Chamber, and a trio from the NHHS Wind Symphony to the Radcliff Ministerial Association meeting.

· Plans are being made to have a drug-sniffing dog visit the school.

ORDER # 06-075 – ADJOURNMENT – The motion was made by April Pieper and seconded by Kris Hodge to adjourn the meeting.

____________________________

Bill Dennison, Principal, Chairman

